
UPCOMING 
MEETINGS
October 21, 2020 
Virtual Finance Committee: 9 AM
Board of Directors Meeting: 10 AM
Visit MRC’s Upcoming Meetings page  

for the ZOOM linkABOUT THE MRC 
The Municipal Review Committee (MRC) 
is a non-profit association of Maine 
communities led by an elected, volunteer 
board of directors. 115 members have 
joined together to ensure the affordable, 
environmentally sound disposal of MSW 
in the long-term and send their MSW 
to the Coastal Resources facility in 
Hampden for processing. 

Visit www.mrcmaine.org or contact Mike 
Carroll at 207-664-1700 or execdirector@
mrcmaine.org to learn more about the 
Municipal Review Committee and to add 
your name to our email contact list.

ARE YOU 
ON SOCIAL 
MEDIA?

MRC regularly sends updates and 
announcements by email to those who have 
signed up for our alerts. We have active 
Facebook and Twitter accounts where we share 
articles and post about events and interact 
with members. Make sure to “like” or follow 
us through your town’s accounts too! Also, 
we’re on YouTube! You can watch our last two 
Virtual Town Hall Meetings on our YouTube 
channel (Municipal Review Committee) Please 
subscribe and hit that notification bell so that 
you don’t miss any of our uploads!
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NEWSLETTER
Progress Toward 
Reopening
Three Offers Pending
 
During September’s Virtual Town Hall, we announced that there 
have been three offers to purchase the plant. The MRC has been 
working closely with a court-appointed Receiver, John Thibodeau from 
Windsor Associates in Portland, since the end of July. Thibodeau 
initially received seven inquiries regarding sale of the plant. 

The three offers have been forwarded to the bondholders’ trustee 
with the Receiver’s recommendations. All three assume a closing 
before the end of the year, subject to their further due diligence.

Two of the prospects plan to bring in a contract operator, and one of 
them intends to operate the plant itself.

The MRC’s next steps involve the bondholder trustee reviewing all 
proposals, completing a fact-finding process and then sitting down 
with the MRC to discuss the best fit for the facility, buyer exclusivity, 
and allocation of sale proceeds.

We will provide an additional update during the October board meeting. 

Virtual Town Halls–
THANK YOU!
We appreciate those of you who have been taking part in our virtual 
town halls. As board chair Karen Fussell mentioned during our last 
call on September 30 we will continue to supplement our board 
meetings with the town halls so that our members can have all the 
latest information regarding our progress toward re-opening the plant. 
We will announce within the next week or two the date of our next town 
hall meeting.  
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It Takes a Village!
We’d like to thank PERC and Waste Management for their help in disposing of members’ MSW while the Coastal 
facility is temporarily closed and we find a new operator. We appreciate Waste Management’s flexibility when 
it comes to sending members’ waste to the Crossroads Landfill. Their willingness to adjust to the unforeseen 
circumstances at the plant has allowed some members to send their MSW 
to PERC for processing when it makes logical sense. We are also grateful 
to PERC for graciously giving our members the opportunity at an affordable 
rate during this challenging time. 
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Annual Meeting Update 
Stay tuned for more details about our Annual Meeting in December! We’ll be proposing a 2021 budget, 
announcing board members for a three-year term, as well as providing facility updates. The meeting will be 
held virtually this year. 

Driving around Bangor?
You’ve probably seen the new Casella wheelie bins that Bangor 
households now use. Overall we’ve heard positive reports about 
reduced litter and a more visually appealing way to collect residents’ 
trash. To handle the excess cardboard, Bangor also recently 
installed cardboard only dumpster bins at Bangor Public Works at 
530 Maine Ave for Bangor residents. 

ATTENTION BANGOR RESIDENTS

NEW LARGE 
CAPACITY  

CART ARRIVING  

IN JUNE!
Flip over for more details.

Update from the State House
The Legislature will be sworn in on Wednesday, December 2nd and they will most likely begin regular committee 
meetings in the first full week of January. It is expected that the Legislature will NOT hold legislative sessions in the 
House and Senate Chambers until March, at the earliest. Cloture will probably be in the third week of December.

It appears that an attempt to limit out-of-state waste will be submitted by environmental organizations and 
some local neighbors of Juniper Ridge in the upcoming session.  This group is currently petitioning the DEP to 
close the loophole allowing out-of-state waste at the state-owned landfill at Juniper Ridge if it is first brought in 
to be recycled.  Proponents of a ban are arguing that more states are restricting the dumping of construction 
and demolition debris thus creating pressure to find a way to dump it in Maine. Those petitioning the DEP, 
however, assume that it will not prove effective and legislation will be required. MRC will be monitoring the 
petition and legislation.       


